

**PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th JUNE 2018
IN THE VILLAGE HALL, TWYFORD ROAD, BARROW UPON TRENT AT 7.00PM.**

Present:

Councillor Anne Heathcote- Chairman
Cllr Graham Davis
Cllr Chris Holt
Cllr Wendy Atkin

Public Participation

a) Members of the Public- 3

No members of the public wished to speak

Dist. Cllr Hillary Coyle & District Councillor Peter Watson had sent apologies.

County Councillor Neil Atkin commented that the County Council are still in discussion with Chellaston School.

Cllr Atkin gave an update on the spending in the electoral division and on Elvaston Castle. He commented on the new sign that had been placed at the end of Sinfin lane to deter construction traffic accessing the Davison's Development via the unsuitable route.

The Chairman Anne Heathcote expressed her disappointment that Dist. Cllr Hillary Coyle was no longer leader at South Derbyshire.

No Police were present at the meeting

c) Members representations on pecuniary matters

None

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT ITEMS

None

130/2018 Apologies for absence

Cllr Rachel Cheshire, Cllr Catherine Blackmore

131/2018 Declaration of Members Interests

None

132/2018 Confirmation of the Non-Exempt Minutes of the last Meeting

The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 1st May 2018 had been previously circulated - the minutes were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

133/2018 Items on Part 1 of the Agenda to be taken with the public excluded.

Discussion on Cottage rents

134/2018 The Chairman's Report, Cllr Heathcote reported on an incident with a Tanker Lorry on Church Lane, the main sewer was once again blocked in Chellaston and the tankers were accessing the pump from Church Lane. Cllr Heathcote had received a call from a resident that was unhappy about the road closure in Stenson, they were unhappy that they had to move cones to access their property.

135/2018 The Clerk's Report

All correspondence has been dealt with and the Clerk had sorted out issues at the cottages. The verges on the A5132 had been once again reported to highways. Men had been challenged going through the gate on Green Lane they were going down to paint the Pylons.

136/2018 Reports from representatives on Outside bodies

None

137/2018 Notification of Forthcoming meetings and appointment of representatives to attending

7th June Infinity Garden Village Swadlincote, Cllr Heathcote & Cllr Holt

Safer Neighbourhood & Area Forum meeting **Tuesday 12th June 2018 6.30pm** Barrow upon Trent Village Hall. **Cllr Heathcote**

South Derbyshire District Council's Flood Liaison meeting has been finalised for **Wednesday, June 20th, at 10am**. It will take place as usual at the Civic Offices, in Civic Way, Swadlincote, and **Cllr Heathcote & Cllr Davison**

138/2018 Planning Applications and Decisions

None

139/2018 Correspondence

Information Only

1. DALC circulars
2. Info re canal Bridge 16
3. Fishing list from Chris Holt
4. Flood Liaison meeting notice
5. Safer neighbourhoods agenda
6. Notification of Road closure
7. Pavements to Swarkestone reply to letter

Requiring Action

A. Request to install Memorial
B. Notification of erection at fodder store at the Grange Barrow upon Trent

- A. It was agreed to let the relative plant a Tree and place a plaque on one of the benches.
- B. There was no objection to this.

140/2018 Finance

Invoices for Payment

See attached sheet

* - Where there is more than one entry to a payee, all invoices will be paid on one cheque

It was agreed that all invoices were correct and it was resolved to pay them.

Income received

a) Cottage Rental May	£2183.34
b) Cottage deposit No 6	£300.00

141/2018 Parish News

The July/August cover will be done by Playgroup, September will be done by the Barrow Badgers

142/2018 Risk Assessment

This had been done by Cllr Heathcote and a couple of headstones were reported as loose the Clerk will organise for them to be fixed. There are areas of the fencing at Greenacres Lagoon that require attention, the Clerk will get this seen to.

143/2018 Greenacres & Green Lane.

The fishing club had a successful open fish with 6 people participating.
The proposed rules & regs will be brought to the July meeting.

144/2018 Susie Dixon Park

It was resolved to get the football pitch marked out for the Barrow Badgers.
A request had been received to hold a party o the park the timings will be arranged so it doesn't clash with the football.

145/2018 Small Play Park

The Branch has been removed thanks to Mr & Mrs R Atkin

146/2018 Cemetery

The fees for administration when a plot has been pre-purchased were discussed and it was resolved that they would be £50. It was also resolved that the fees for interment of cremated remains would be £225 for a Parish resident and £750 for a non-resident with close ties to the Parish at the Parish Councils discretion.

147/2018 Parish Cottages

No14 has had a new shower. The hanging baskets have been delivered and the planters refurbished.

148/2018 GDPR & Lone Worker Policy

These documents had been previously circulated and were approved by all councillors.

149/2018 Infinity Garden Village

The next meeting is 7/6/2018

150/2018 Parish Matters

Two Lengthsman have been taken on and the role split between the two of them. Miss Hannah Atkin-Wright & Mr Kevin Stokes.

Cllr Chris Holt informed the meeting of a recent incident on Brookfield and wished it to be raised at the Safer Neighbourhood meeting, the Clerk will do this.

151/2018 Agenda items for the next meeting

All councillors were asked to inform the Clerk if they have anything they wish to add.

152/2018 Date and time of the next meeting

The next Parish Council Meeting is on Tuesday 17th July 2018 at 7.00 p.m. in the Village Hall.

The Chairman closed the formal part of the meeting and opened the floor for a period of not more than five minutes per person to enable members of the public and Members of the Council to Comment on any matter that has been discussed by the Council in the Non Exempt Section of the meeting today.

It was RESOLVED that, in accordance with Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended), the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting for the following items

Of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined under the paragraphs of Part I of Schedule 12A of the Act.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending the meeting and the Non Exempt section of the meeting was closed at 8.30 pm

Signed:
Chairman/Vice Chairman

Date: 17th July 2018

PART TWO - EXEMPT ITEMS

153 /2018 Confirmation of the Exempt Minutes of the last Meeting

There were none.

154/2018 Parish Cottage Rent

The rental fees for the cottages were discussed and it was agreed to bring them all into line so there is one fee for a two bed and one fee for a 1 bed. This increase will be introduced from October 2018 and with those tenants with a larger increase this will be done in two stages October and January 2019

Signed:

Chairman/Vice Chairman

Date; Tuesday 17th July 2018

The Meeting was closed at 8.45pm